
Dear Editor: 

We resubmit our manuscript with an unchanged authors’ list. As outlined in several emails, 

we wish to keep this list. The question is sufficiently answered, why we find this list 

appropriately reflecting the contributions and responsibilities. The question, why we 

originally had chosen another order of authors that did not reflect these contributions is 

historic and thus irrelevant for the present manuscript. 

Karl Auerswald, on behalf of the authors 


